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BIOSECURITY ADVICE 2016/ 04 

 CONSULTATION EXTENDED FOR APPROVED ARRANGEMENTS, 
INSPECTOR-GENERAL OF BIOSECURITY, INFRINGEMENT NOTICES 

AND FIRST POINTS OF ENTRY DRAFT BIOSECURITY REGULATIONS. 

 

The public consultation period has been extended for four draft regulations out for 
consultation under the Biosecurity Act 2015. 

The Australian Government, through the Department of Agriculture and Water Resources, has 
extended the consultation period for the following draft regulations under the Biosecurity Act 2015 
for public consideration.  

 Biosecurity (General) Regulation 2015: Approved Arrangements  

 Biosecurity (General) Regulation 2015: Inspector-General of Biosecurity  

 Biosecurity (General) Regulation 2015: Infringement Notices 

 Biosecurity (General) Regulation 2015: First Points of Entry 

Consultation is open until 24 March 2016. 

This extension of the consultation period is to allow industry sufficient time to consider the draft 
regulations thoroughly and provide feedback on how the regulations will work when the    
Biosecurity Act 2015 takes effect on 16 June 2016.  

The draft regulations have been published on the department’s website. 

Approved arrangements provide an opportunity for businesses to enter into a voluntary 
arrangement with the Commonwealth to manage the biosecurity risk associated with their activities; 
the Inspector-General of Biosecurity is an important statutory position to provide independent 
oversight of our system; and infringement notices are one of the tools we have to manage 
compliance with Australia’s biosecurity requirements. First points of entry are required to ensure 
that overseas aircraft and any goods on board enter Australia at a designated place that has the 
appropriate facilities to effectively manage any biosecurity risk. 
 
Submissions on the draft First Points of Entry Regulation relating to human health can be directed to 
the Department of Health. Please visit the Department of Health’s website for more information: 
www.health.gov.au/internet/main/publishing.nsf/Content/ohp-biosecurity-bill.htm 
 
For more information, or to make a submission, please visit: 
www.agriculture.gov.au/biosecuritylegislation     
 
Contact:  Biosecurity Legislation Implementation Support Office  
Telephone:  1800 040 629 
Email:   newbiosecuritylegislation@agriculture.gov.au 
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